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Mr President,

Sweden wishes to welcome the delegation and express our thanks for its presentation.
In 2013, Zimbabwe adopted a new Constitution founded on the rule of law and human rights, which constituted an important development. However, the alignment of laws to the new constitution has proved slow and in parts unsystematic, impacting negatively on the realization of these rights. 
Moreover, Zimbabwe signed the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC) in the year 1998 but has since neither ratified it, nor signed or ratified the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC).
In light of the above, Sweden recommends to the Government of Zimbabwe:

1)  to ensure that violence directed against political activists, regardless of political affiliation, and human rights defenders will not be tolerated and that perpetrators will be held accountable in accordance with the law,
2)  to ratify the UN Convention Against Torture (CAT) without delay. (This would be in line with the prohibition of torture in the new Constitution),
3) to take all necessary measures, including  to ensure the full operationalization of the Zimbabwe Gender Commission without delay, to ensure that women are not subjected to violence, including sexual violence,
4)  to ensure that its legislation is in line with the new Constitution and the rights concerning freedom of expression and freedom of media therein, including to repeal the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Public Order and Security Act, and to license independent broadcasters,
5) to ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC and to accede to the APIC.

Thank you, Mr. President
